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May 1, 2013

Ms. Betty McCauley, Secretary via electronic filing
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street
Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Re: Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI – Compliance with FCC ICC/USF Order

Dear Ms. McCauley,

MCC Telephony of the Midwest, LLC (“MCC” or the “Company”), by counsel,

submits this letter to confirm the Company’s compliance with the access rate reduction

requirements of the Federal Communications Commission’s (“FCC”) November 2011 ICC/USF

Order (FCC 11-261). MCC’s Ohio intrastate access tariff mirrors the rates of the incumbent in

its operating territory. The incumbent’s intrastate tariff, in turn, mirrors its interstate rates to

which MCC’s own interstate rates are benchmarked. The result is that MCC’s Ohio intrastate

switched access rates are at parity with its interstate rates for equivalent services. Consequently,

no additional tariff revisions need to be made by the Company at this time to comply with the

FCC’s access charge reform deadline for CLECs, as stated in 47 C.F.R. § 51.911.

If there are any questions regarding this letter or the Company’s access rates, please

contact me at 202-342-8819 or via email at wbrantl@kelleydrye.com.

Sincerely,

Winafred Brantl
Counsel for MCC Telephony of the Midwest, LLC
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